

Full name:
Class:

ENGLISH LANGUAGE TEST
Unit 5

I. PHONETICS

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the other three in each question.

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|--------------------|--------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. desert <u>u</u> | B. be <u>s</u> t | C. bo <u>a</u> t | D. <u>th</u> ink |
| 2. A. co <u>a</u> st | B. fo <u>r</u> est | C. mu <u>s</u> n't | D. pla <u>s</u> ter |
| 3. A. ca <u>s</u> tle | B. co <u>a</u> t | C. wa <u>n</u> t | D. bigge <u>s</u> t |

Choose the word which has a different stress pattern from the other three in each question.

- | | | | |
|---------------|--------------|--------------|-------------------|
| 4. A. desert | B. dessert | C. listen | D. perfect (adj.) |
| 5. A. natural | B. beautiful | C. waterfall | D. introduce |

II. VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR

Fill each gap with a word / phrase from the box to complete the sentences.

remember backpack sunscreen plaster compass

6. When you go out in this weather, you must use _____ to protect your skin from the sun.
7. Take some _____ with you. You may need it if you get hurt.
8. We'll have a long walk, so don't put so many things in your _____.
9. I don't think you need to bring a _____. The town is small, and you can't get lost.
10. When you climb the Fansipan, _____ to bring an umbrella. It's sunny there.

Choose A, B, C, or D to complete the following sentences.

11. We need _____ to fix this vase.
A. some glue B. some glues C. a glue D. many glues
12. How _____ books in your bag?
A. old B. some C. much D. many
13. You _____ make noise in the class.
A. must B. should C. mustn't D. like
14. There is _____ big cave in this area.
A. an B. some C. a D. many
15. - _____ do you play table tennis? - Once a week.
A. How much B. How long C. How far D. How often
16. Ha Long Bay is the number one natural _____ in Viet Nam.
A. cave B. island C. wonders D. wonder
17. There are _____ buildings in this city. There aren't enough parks for children.
A. many B. much C. a D. any
18. It's so sunny today. I need to put on some _____.
A. Sleeping bag B. sunscreen C. sun glass D. scissors
19. In the class, you study hard.
A. needn't B. mayn't C. shouldn't D. must
20. Duong _____ piano lessons every Saturday.
A. plays B. has C. studies D. goes

III. READING

Read the passage and decide whether the sentences are True (T) or False (F).

RAINFOREST ECOSYSTEMS

Rainforest ecosystems are found near the equator, the center imaginary line of latitude that runs east and west around Earth. Tropical rainforests have more rain than other areas. The weather is warm and humid all year long. There is lots of sunlight.

Living things are plenty in the rainforests. There are thousands of species of animals and even more kinds of plants. Their needs for sun, water and warmth are all met by the conditions of the rainforest. The excellent conditions allow them to grow up. There is an amazing amount and variety of plants in that one location. This variety makes the rainforests a major source of Earth's overall oxygen supply.

	T	F
21. Equator is a real line that runs around Earth.		
22. Rainforest can be found everywhere on Earth.		
23. There are a lot of types of animals and plants in the rainforests.		
24. Plants don't have enough water to grow in the rainforests.		
25. Rainforests produce most of oxygen on Earth.		

Read the passage, and then answer the questions.

Ba Be Lake is the largest lake in Viet Nam. It is a mountainous area, nearly 250 km from Ha Noi. When you get to the entrance of Ba Be National Park, you have another 16 kilometre drive through the park to arrive at the small village "Pac Ngoi" of Tay Minority. You can stay overnight in a local stilt house.

The next day you can get on your boat and have a trip on Ba Be Lake. You can enjoy the wonder landscape. During the boat trip can visit some caves and the Dau Dang Waterfall. You can also watch the local communities with their daily life.

26. What is Ba Be Lake?

27. Where is it?

28. How can we visit the small village "Pac Ngoi" of Tay Minority?

29. What can we visit during the boat trip on Ba Be Lake?

30. What can we watch the local communities?

IV. WRITING

Choose the sentence (A, B, C or D) that is closest in meaning to the root sentence.

31. This train is more convenient than all the others.

- A. This train is the most convenient.
- B. The other trains are the most convenient.
- C. This train is faster than all the others.
- D. This train is the most convenient in the world.

32. *The living room isn't as big as the kitchen.*

- A. The living room is bigger than the kitchen.
- B. The kitchen is the biggest room in the house.
- C. The kitchen is bigger than the living room.
- D. The living room is the biggest room.

33. *The dress is more expensive than the skirt. The shirt isn't as expensive as the skirt.*

- A. The skirt is the most expensive of all three items.
- B. The dress is the cheapest of all three items.
- C. The shirt is more expensive than the dress.
- D. The dress is the most expensive of all three items.

34. *I've never read a more romantic story.*

- A. It's the most romantic story I have read.
- B. It's the most romantic story I will read.
- C. I'll never buy a more romantic story.
- D. I love reading romantic stories.

35. *The sign says: "No trespassing".*

- A. The sign says that you shouldn't come into the area.
- B. The sign says you mustn't come into the area.
- C. The sign says you don't have to come into the area.
- D. The sign says you should stay outside.

V. LISTENING

Listen and complete the passage.

Mui Ne is popular for its amazing (36) _____. The sand has different colours: white, yellow, red ... It's like a desert here. You can ride a bike down the slopes. You can also fly kites, or have a picnic by the beach. The best time to visit the Mui Ne Sand Dunes is early morning or late afternoon. Remember to (37) _____ sunscreen and bring water.

Listen and complete the passage.

Ha Long Bay is in Quang Ninh. It has many (38) _____ and caves. Tuan Chau, with its beautiful beaches, is a (39) _____ tourist attraction in Ha Long Bay. There you can enjoy great seafood. And you can join in exciting activities. Ha Long Bay is Viet Nam's best (40) _____ wonder.